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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 12 May 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, May 12, 2014 at 7:05 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 





Keiona Miller 

Frank Righetti

Frank “Skip” Stabile 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on April 30, 2014, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of May 2, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

OATHS OF OFFICE

administered by 

HON. MICHAEL GIORDANO, JR., MAYOR


Sgt. Russell Flynn


promoted to Probationary Lieutenant


Det. Michael Innella

promoted to Probationary Sergeant


Cpl. Dennis Kardos

promoted to Probationary Sergeant


Ptl. Enrico Perrone


promoted to Detective


Ofcr. Albert Domizi

promoted to Detective


Francis Steinhauser


Probationary Police Officer


Bryan Lewis



Probationary Police Officer

Acknowledging the promoted police and newly sworn-in officers, noting their dedication to the force, hard work, courage and educational achievements, Chief William Parenti then offered the evening’s awards presentation, detailing the incidents that had led to the commendatory actions of the police.
POLICE DEPARTMENT AWARDS PRESENTATION

Years 2011-2013

Case 11-2252      01/29/11              Domestic Violence/Resisting Arrest Apprehension

Letters of Commendation to:           Sgt. Speck, Ptl. Mote, Ptl. Conceicao, Ptl. Garcia

Case 11-10862   08/06/11               CPR Save

Letters of Commendation to:          Ptl. Romasz, Ptl. Dzibela

Case N/A             07/06/11             Use of Confidential Informant

Letter of Commendation to:            Ptl. Perrone

Case 11-18262   08/08/11               Suspicious Person/Poss. of Burglary Tools

Letter of Commendation to:            Det. Kuga

Case 11-22585   10/10/11               Strong Arm Robbery Investigation

Unit Citation to: 

         Det. Segeda, Det. McKay, Ptl. Boykoff, Ptl. Canica, 



         Ptl. Conceicao

Case 12-1817      01/21/12              Burglary Apprehension

Exceptional Duty Bar to: 
         Ptl. VonSpreckleson

Case 12-1375      01/15/12              Armed Robbery Investigation

Letter of Commendation to:            Det. McKay

Case 12-13020   06/06/12               Burglary Investigation

Unit Citation to: 

         Lt. Clyne, Sgt. Speck, Det. Innella, Det. McKay, 

         Cpl. Kardos, Ptl. Mote, Ptl. Weber, 

         Ptl. Boykoff, Ptl. Conceicao

Case 12-13270  06/08/12                Warrant Arrest/Burglary Investigation

Unit Citation to: 

         Sgt. Speck, Det. Innella, Det. Fowler, Det. McKay, 


         Det. Florek, Ptl. Weber, Ptl. Boykoff, Ptl. Conceicao, 

         Ptl. Garafalo

Case 12-14211  06/19/12                Burglary Apprehension

Unit Citation to: 

         Ptl. Monahan, Det. Innella, Det. Segeda, Det. Florek, 

         Det. Fowler, Ptl. Kropewnicki, Ptl. Garcia, 

         Cpl. Kardos, Ptl. Romasz, Ptl. Steinhauser

Case  12-16935 07/27/12                Assist other Authority

Letter of Commendation to:            Ptl. Halsted

Case  12-17131 07/30/12                Bank Robbery Attempt/Poss of Handgun

Unit Citation to: 

         Ptl. Monahan, Det. Segeda, Det. McKay, 

         Det. Kuga, Det. Innella, Cpl. Kardos, Ptl. Weber, 

         Ptl. Kropewnicki, Ptl. Romasz, Ptl. Steinhauser

Case 13-5959    03/22/13                Robbery

Honorable Service Bar: 
         Ptl. Perrone, Ptl. Domizi

Case 13-8376  04/21/13                  Structure Fire

Letter of Commendation:                Ptl. Branco


The Council President declared a five-minute recess at 8:00 p.m. after which the Council reconvened with all six members present as before.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, discussed the recent “Four Days of Honor & Valor at Gettysburg” presentation at NPHS, saying that their laudable efforts deserved a Resolution of the Borough Council.  Noting the recent drive for an individual zip code for the Borough, he recalled a threatened closure of the North Plainfield branch on Jackson Avenue which the town had successfully challenged.  The speaker concluded that possible under-use of the branch was due to a lack of enforcement of short-term parking limits in front of the office, which should be observed.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Review of General Ordinances – L.L.R.   Mr. La Ronde commented that the Borough 

Code contained antiquated ordinances that needed to be culled by the Council or the Borough Attorney.  Mr. Singleterry suggested forming a subcommittee to deal with the process, cautioning that those involved might be surprised or disappointed with their findings.   He suggested scrutinizing how the existing code book reads.  Mr. Stabile questioned Attorney Bernstein as to what should be done with antiquated ordinances identified by the subcommittee.  The Attorney replied that they could be handled by repeal, amendment or supplementation, adding that the Borough Code had already been scrutinized over the past few years.  The Council President designated himself, Messrs. La Ronde and Merrill as members of the subcommittee.
2.
Discussion of Land Development Ordinance – Retail Signage – D.M.S.  Mr. Bernstein advised that his office had drafted an ordinance amendment that would allow for one free-standing banner sign (including feather flag signs) per property with an $80.00 fee per year.  Mr. Righetti suggested allowing two signs per property instead of one.  The attorney replied that the rationale behind limiting it to one was that banner signs could effectively wipe out each other if they were too plentiful.  Mr. Rodino agreed, and the Council President indicated that the ordinance would be on the May 27th agenda for first reading.

OLD BUSINESS: 
1.
Energy Aggregation – D.E.H.   Recalling recent history, Mr. Hollod introduced Mr. Sam Gluck of Utility Advantage to explain the concept of energy aggregation.  Mr. Gluck explained that his firm would supply technical support to the Borough, adding that some communities had realized 10-15% cost savings in electrical rates.  It is a four- to five-month process.  Replying to Mrs. Forbes, he said that rates were usually locked in for a year by Utility Advantage.  Mrs. Forbes asked if multiple suppliers would be involved, and Mr. Gluck advised that if a consumer already had a third party supplier, they would not have to be a part of the energy aggregation process.  
2.
Sidewalk Café Ordinance – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde commented that the attorney’s draft ordinance represented everything that the Council wished to accomplish.  Mr. Stabile suggested a possible change of the hours as stated, by moving them back an hour with a 7:00 a.m. opening followed by a 9:00 p.m. closing.  Mr. Rodino noted that there would be times of the year when the new hours would constitute opening such a café in the dark.  Mr. Singleterry suggested that the restaurateurs involved could be expected to make their own decision as to the effect of weather or natural light on their opening.  Mrs. Forbes commented on the possibility of a noise ordinance violation with a 7:00 a.m. opening. Mr. Singleterry took a straw poll on shifting the opening hours from 8:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m. and the Council was unanimously in favor of the amendment.  Mr. Bernstein rejoined that the Clerk could make the appropriate adjustment in the ordinance before it was advertised and Mr. Phoenix agreed.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mrs. Forbes advised that the school budget had now been calculated.  She then described the participation of the Naval Jr. ROTC at the Medal of Honor proceedings.  Further, she suggested that the Council honor the ROTC members and their commandant.

Mr. Stabile advised that the Shade Tree Advisory Board (STAB) had received honors from the Union County Board of Chosen Freeholders, and asked how they had become involved with the neighboring county.    Mr. D’Amore, acknowledged from the audience, explained that STAB had accomplished some important work on the Union County Parks side of Parkview Avenue, and that had resulted in the commendation.  Mr. Stabile added his thanks.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

05/12/14

